Burngreave Business Forum

Monthly Committee Meeting
Tuesday 20th March 2007
Expected: 
Peter Handy


Amanda Wells


Lee Furness


Leroy Sweetland


Anwar Suliman


Raja Saddiq


Janice Young


Ingrid Graham


Francis Feeley


Norman Mason
Present:


Amanda Wells


Anwar Suliman



Pete Handy


Lee Furness
In attendance:
Saghir Ahmed
CESB

Graham Parker
CESB

Apologies:
None given

	
	
	Action

	1. 
	Welcome
Pete Handy welcomed everyone to the meeting. The meeting was informed that all committee members had been contacted earlier in the day and all said they would be attending.
	

	2. 
	Membership 
Applications had been received from three new businesses in the area. All three applications were approved by the committee present. 


	

	3. 
	Feedback from Enterprise Events & Awards
Graham gave a positive report back on the event and how some areas had been stronger than others. Nearly 50 nominations were received this year from 36 different companies, which represents a substantial shift in engagement from the 1st event three years ago. However, the recent shooting on the eve of the event had a dramatic impact on attendance with a 50% drop from last year. It is expected that next year’s event will tie into LEGI and could go City wide.
Lee praised the event and made particular reference to the hard work put in by the team. He felt that there event still has and had a positive impact in the community. There was a suggestion that it may have started too early, that College students could be invited  and that more information about the individual companies short listed needs to be built into the speeches; all points were accepted and will be taken into consideration for next year.

Pete suggested that we need clarity on the young people awards and that we should go for a Young Employee award next year.

Amanda suggested that we need to consider if it is possible to get the judges to be more reflective of the community they are assessing. She also suggested better information on what is needed to produce a good nomination as this will help nominees and judges.

	

	4. 
	Feedback from LEGI
This was deferred as there was no one to report back to the Committee on progress. It was suggested that Cecilia Shields be invited to present to the next meeting.


	

	5. 
	Discussion on Local Area Agreement

Amanda led a discussion on the idea of an LAA between NDC and BBF in respect of what can be expected in terms of service provision from NDC and what resources are needed to deliver the project. 

Pete Handy commented that the BBF only has 12 months left to run before phase two of the project is completed and action needs to be taken now by BBF members and businesses in the area to decide what they want from the BBF and indeed if there is a call/need for it to exist beyond the life of NDC. There was a consensus that a business plan needs putting together to take BBF forward and although this process had been started and put to one side, it now needs to be revisited in order to determine if BBF has a long-term future. 

A discussion ensued as to whether or not BBF could take on the running of Sorby House business units and the new offices planned by Tesco. 

It was proposed that the BBF asked NDC for an LAA that outlines time, resources, services and costs that have been had and are due for the remainder of the project

AC. AW to contact Cecilia Shields to find out the names and number of businesses looking to move into Sorby House.

AC. GP to put the question to NDC to see what is required to set up an LAA.

AC. PH to contact Tesco to see if the office space will be rented or sold

	

	6. 
	Committee Member Representative Feedback
AW gave feedback on the Partnership Board. It was noted that there is still an space for a BBF rep on the PB and that one should be sought ASAP. Anwar Suliman is to attend a future meeting as an observer.

AW noted that the Employment & Enterprise panel had recognised the influence that BNDfC had in the winning of the LEGI bid and that the bid had created excitement I the area. It also means that Burngreave will be under the microscope when it comes to performance in future. IT was asked that with BNDfC being the managing agent for LEGI, would this mean less resources being targeted at the local community?

Saghir Ahmed explained that BLSY had set up a business adviser through LEGI and that he would be available to existing businesses, as this is where BLSY thinks it can add value. 

Anwar Suliman wondered if there was any real value in the adviser if all he had to offer was one day a week split between four areas?

With so much activity talking place with the Transformational Projects, it was proposed that an invitation be sent to the TP Panel for someone to come to the next BBF meeting to give a report on actions. 

AC. AS to attend next PB meeting

AC. BBF to invite the advisor to attend the next Quarterly meeting to present to the group members.

AC. GP to invite John Clark to the next meeting to answer questions on LAA, Transformational Projects and provide feedback on LEGI.


	

	7. 
	Other Action Points and Matters Arising
Concern had been raised that the BBF were no longer getting information from SCC Planners about new planning applications. SA informed the meeting that he had been in touch with the Dept and that they had been sending information to Spartan House. New address details had been given and information will now be sent to Forum House.

DWS and Micra Patterns had been in discussion with the SCC about the opening of a Hostel in close proximity to their buildings. Planning permission had been approved and both were now concerned they would face complaints about noise from their factories. 
Concern was also expressed about the current problems facing Kashmir Curry Centre following the placing of double yellow lines outside the restaurant. AS proposed that the BBF write to SCC planning dept regarding both issues.

It was noted that there has been a rise in car break ins on Carlisle Street. Although there is CCTV on Rock Street it is ineffective in covering that end of Carlisle Street.

A discussion took place on the proposed closure of Carlisle Street. Objections have been raised by The Rock on the grounds that it will lose passing trade. However, the consensus was that the new layout plans will improve the area.
AS asked for a copy of the BBF aims and objectives.
AC. BBF to write to SCC planning dept asking for clarification on the Hostel and to ask what plans the SCC has for assisting the Kashmir Curry Centre stay in business and unload for deliveries.


	

	8. 
	Date of next meeting

Business Forum Management Committee

Tuesday 17th April, 6pm

Forum House, Spital Hill 
	


